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Dear Editor-in-Chief, 

We wish to submit an original research article entitled “A Fully labelled for intelligent indoor object detection systems” for consideration by ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE ADVANCES.

We confirm that this work is original and has not been published elsewhere, nor is it currently under consideration for publication elsewhere.
In this paper, we propose a fully labelled indoor dataset containing 16 indoor object landmarks which can widely contribute for facilitating autonomous indoor navigation for visually impaired persons. This collected dataset presents many specifications and strengths as it presents various data under various lighting conditions and complex image background to ensure more robustness when training and testing objects detectors. 

We believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication by ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE ADVANCES because it introduce a fully labeled dataset containing 8000 indoor images with 16 indoor landmark that can be considered as a ready source to be used by scientific community to test and train their artificial intelligence applications.
In our paper the proposed dataset is composed of many categories and indoor object landmarks. The indoor object detection and recognition dataset is composed of 8000 indoor images captured under different light conditions (day, night, blurred images).
Classes presented in the defined dataset “Indoor object detection and recognition” (IODR) are (door, light switch, smoke detector, chair, fire extinguisher, sign, window, heating, electricity box, stairs, table, security button, trash can, elevator and notice table). The images sizes of dataset are multiple as 1616 x 1232 and 4592 x 3448.
Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to me at mouna.afif@outlook.fr
Thank you for your consideration of this manuscript. 
Sincerely,
Ayachi Riadh
